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 With the 150 Year celebration around the corner 
staff, students & volunteers are working hard to 
prepare for the big celebration. 
 
Students have been designing and painted their 
own rocks to add to the new rock river path near 
the Victoria St entry which will honour the 150 
year celebration.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We have unearthed a lot of history about the 
school and look forward to opening the school to 
the community. 

 

 
 
 
 

What else do our students have to say? 
The 2021 Attitudes to School Survey results have just been released and our Yr.4—6 students have said 
they are HAPPY! Their positive percentage endorsement for each Domain/Factor has been above the 
STATE. Here’s what they had to say about the teacher—student relationships at Hastings Primary 
School. 

Teacher — Student Relationships  

Student Survey Data 
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Team Kids Before & After School Care 
 
We have commenced running Before and After 
School Care onsite in the Hall. We strongly 
recommend that you register your student with 
Team Kids so they are able to attend if you 
require the services. 
 
Please note they are not able to attend a session 
until they are registered.  
 

 

Thank you to Lifestyle 
Hastings Social Club for 
their generous donation 
towards our school 
breakfast program at  

          Hastings Primary School. 

Wellbeing Leaders   

 

The 2022 Well being Leaders have been keeping 
an eye out for sun smart behaviour in the yard. 
Students have been given stickers for being 
Sunsmart.  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

COVID-19 

Thank you to everyone in our school community 
for your efforts and support as we continue to 
manage the challenges associated with COVID-
19.  It has been wonderful to have all students 
and staff onsite undertaking learning.  I will 
continue to keep you updated each day with any 
positive COVID-19 cases we have had onsite.   
 
Thank you for your efforts related to undertaking 
voluntary rapid antigen testing twice a week to 
ensure we all play our part in trying to prevent 
further transmission in the community.  



 

Hastings Primary School Newsletter   10-20 Hodgins Road Hastings Vic 3915                            Ph: 03 5979 1517          

 hastings.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

We are proud to announce our new  
House names 
 
In 2021 our Student Leaders group began a 
rigorous process of reviewing the House names. 
This process included consulting students, staff 
and our families. 
 
The results from this process showed strong 
support to change the House names to indigenous 
plant names to ensure they were more inclusive. 
 
The house names were originally; Finders, Grant, 
Bass and King; who were all male explorers, 
during white settlement.  
 
Our student leaders worked tirelessly to go about 
the correct process of changing the house names, 
which also included engaging Eric Clarke (Koorie 
Engagement Support Officer). 
 
Our current 2022 student leadership team were a 
key driving force in this change. Thank you to Ms. 
Vikki Cremen for supporting and mentoring our 
students through this change process. 
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School Council Elections 
The Department of Education and Training (DET) has 
approved the commencement of the electoral process for 
the election of School Councillors for 2022. 
 
We are indebted to our parents for the great  volunteer 
work they do in representing our school community on 
School Council.  School Council is our governing body which 
ensures that Hastings Primary School keeps moving onwards 
and upwards in providing excellence in teaching and 
learning for our students. If this sounds like something you 
would like to be involved in, now is the time. 
 The Department of Education and Training (DET) has 
approved the commencement of the electoral process for 
the election of School Councillors for 2022. 
  

1. Membership 

Our School Council consists of six parents, 
five members of staff including the principal, 

and two community members consisting of one PFA 

representative and three School Council appointed 
community members. 
  

2. Term of Office 
The term of office is for two years, with half of the members 
retiring each year, but eligible for re-election.  
Three parents and two staff end their term of office at the 
start of 2022. 
  

3. Retiring School Councillors 
The following members of School Council, some being 
eligible for re-election, will retire at the end of this month: 
  

Parents: Julie Coster, Amee Batson and 2 vacant positions 

Staff:  Anthony Hewitt, Shane Barden 

  

4. Proposed Timetable for Elections 
Wednesday 23rd February      Call for nominees 

Wednesday 9th March         Nominations close 4.00pm 

Thursday 10th March    Nominations displayed at school 

  
Election held if required 

Monday 14th March    Close of ballot 4.00pm 

                                                  Votes counted 

Tuesday 15 March       School Council AGM, followed by 

School Council Meeting 
  

5. Voting 
If the number of nominations exceeds the vacancies in 
either the parent or staff electorates, an election will be 
necessary.  All parents are entitled to vote for parent 
representatives and can vote for the staff representatives. 
  

 

 6. Methods of Voting 
There are two ways in which you can record your vote on 
the official voting form, from Thursday 10th March to 9.00 
am on Tuesday 15 March 2022. 

(a) Post your vote to school to arrive by 9.00 am on Tuesday 

15 March 2022. 

(b) Vote in person at school at the Office, between 8.40am 

and 4.00pm, from Thursday 10th March to 9.00 
am on Tuesday 15 March 2022. 
 

 7. Nominations of Candidates 
There are two distinct categories of elected 
members of School Council: Parent and Staff/DET 
Employees. 
  

8. Parent Member Category 
DET employees, who are parents at the school, are now 
eligible for election to this category.  However, there is a 
limit on the number of DET parent members for a given 
school council configuration.  (The total number of DET 
employee members must be less than half of the total 
number on School Council.) 
   

9. DET Employee Member Category 
To be eligible for election to this category, a person must be 
a DET employee and either: 
- a parent of a student at the school, and/or 
- employed to work at/for the school. 
   

SCHEDULE 4 
NOTICE OF ELECTION AND CALL FOR NOMINATIONS 
An election is to be conducted for members of School 
Council of Hastings Primary School.  The ballot will close 
at 9.00 am on Tuesday 15 March 2022. 
  
Nomination forms may be obtained from the school and 
must be lodged by 4.00pm on Wednesday 9th March 2022. 
  
Following the closing of nominations, a list of the 
nominations received will be posted at the school.  The 
terms of office, membership categories, and number of 
positions in each membership category open for election, 
are as follows: 

Membership                   Parent Member 

Term of Office                15 March 2022 - March 2024 

Number of Positions      Four 

  

Membership                 DET Employee Member 

Term of Office                  15 March 2022 - March 2024 

Number of Positions       Two 

  
If the number of nominations is less than the number of 
vacancies, a notice to that effect and calling for further 
nominations will be posted in a prominent position at the 
school. 
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Can you believe we are almost halfway through 
Term 1!? Time has gone so quickly. It has been 
great to see the way our students have settled 
back into the routine of school life so well. 

Hats 

Almost all of our students are wearing a hat in 
the yard, which has been fantastic to see! As a 
Sunsmart School, it is compulsory for students to 
wear a school hat if they are playing outside in 
terms one and four. Students are also welcome 
to wear their hats during terms two and three. If 
your child does not have a hat, they are available 
from the office for $18. If a student does not 
have a hat, they are asked to play undercover. 
We also encourage students to apply sunscreen 
before they come to school and bring sunscreen 
to school so they may reapply it before recess 
and lunchtime, particularly on hot, sunny days.  

Lunchtime clubs 

At lunchtime, many different clubs are run by 
our staff for our students to join.  

 Monday – Choir with Ms Kay and Mr 
Minehan and Wellbeing with Lynne and 
Therese 

 Tuesday – Music with Mr Barden and 
Creative Lettering with Karen 

 Wednesday – Art (F-2) with Ms Hermiston 
and Sport with Mrs Jones 

 Thursday – Art (3-6) with Ms Hermiston, 
Climate Project with Mrs Reid and Library 
with Mrs Doherty 

 Friday – Friday Fun with Bella and Therese 

 

 

Assembly 

Don’t forget that are assemblies are online via 
Webex. They Year 6 leaders are doing a fantastic 
job organising and presenting this every Friday 
afternoon at 2:30pm.  The link is accessible via 
the Parent Portal. 

Attendance - ‘Every Day Counts’ 

Attending school all day, every day helps 
students to build their learning and maintain 
strong social connections with their friends and 
teachers. If your child is going to be away for the 
day, please call the absence line (03) 5979 1517 
or enter it into the Sentral Parent Portal. 
Remember if your child is unwell, please keep 
them at home. 

Facebook 

Do you ‘like’ us on Facebook? 
Follow our page ‘Hastings 
Primary School’  for more 
photos and updates. 

 

If you need support in any way, please contact 
me. 

Rebecca Legge (Klimeck) 

Assistant Principal 

 

 

From the Assistant Principal 
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Student of The Week 

Class Week Ending Friday 11th February 

PA Phoebe Hine  The fantastic Phoebe! You should be extremely proud of the start 
you’ve had to your schooling career. You have given everything your 
best effort, helped when needed and made some new friends. Keep it 

12B Eddie Penrose Well done Eddie for always trying your best and taking great pride in 
the presentation of your work. Your dedication is outstanding and it 
is always a pleasure to see the amazing effort you put into all that 

34A Alivia Jack Liv, your kindness and welcoming character has been nothing short of 
amazing. I have really enjoyed your presence in my classroom over 
the last few days. You will be missed by me and everyone here at 
Hastings Primary School! We wish you well! 

34B Amelia Cacek Amelia, you have demonstrated an increased confidence in your 
writing this week which was a pleasure to read. Keep up the 
wonderful work and smiles! 

56A Harley Priddle A great start to Term 1! Harley you have started the year positively 
and with an enthusiasm to learn and strive to achieve.  Good Job 
Harley! 

56B Chevelle Knight  Chevelle, it has been a pleasure to see you get on track with your 
learning in such a swift manner. You are embracing a true growth 
mindset from the start. Congratulations Chevelle! 

56C Scarlett Mathews For being a caring and responsible member of 5/6C. Each morning 
you hopped into action, ensuring Alfie was well cared for and setting 
up the classroom for the day. A-paw-ause for you! 
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Student of The Week 

Class Week Ending Friday 18th February 

12B Kye Auty Well done Kye for showing a big improvement in your ability to stay 
focused and attentive in class. You have been so busy with work this 
week and it is wonderful to see you staying on task and trying your 
best. What a fantastic job you’ve done! 

34A Owen Fenton Owen, you have demonstrated such a keen attitude for learning and 
helping others including your peers and myself. I am so grateful to 
have such a pro-active and kind student in 3/4A and I look forward to 
teaching and learning with you over the next few weeks. You are 
awesome! 

34B Laura Lee Wells Laura-Lee, you have had a wonderful start to the year.  Good reading 
results, swimming and new friends.  I’m looking forward to what the 
rest of the year holds for you! 

56B Josh Weeks Josh, your endeavours with your learning have been focused and 
purposeful. Be proud to your positive start to the year. 
Congratulations Josh! 

56C Malika Kelly  Malika, you enthusiastically participated in swimming lessons this 
week. You were well organized with your gear and were usually first 
out of the change room! Well done for having a positive attitude and 
giving everything a go!   
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Important Dates Term 1 2022 

Thursday 3rd March District Swimming 

Monday 14th March Labor Day Public Holiday 

Saturday 26th March Hastings Primary School 150 Year Celebration  

10am-2pm 

Thursday 31st March Cross Country 

Friday 8th April End of Term 1 

Monday 25th April ANZAC Day  

Tuesday 26th April Curriculum Day 

Wednesday 27th April Term 2 Commences 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

04/03 
Jack  

Randle 

06/03 
Riley 
Auty 

06/03 
Connor 
Lavea 

28/2 
Alex 

Walmsley 

28/02 
Noah  
Doll 

02/03 
Angela 

Orongan 
02/03 

Indiana  
Goodrem 

Principals Awards 

Marlee Mott For demonstrating our school value of CARING! It was wonderful to see you caring 
for your friend when they needed a helping hand. Thank you for being a wonderful 
Hastings PS citizen. You are amazing! 

Alice Clifford For demonstrating our school value of CARING! It was wonderful to see you caring 
for your friend when they needed a helping hand. Thank you for being a wonderful 
Hastings PS citizen. You are amazing! 

Albury Wells For demonstrating your resilience and working with your friends to find a solution. 
Keep smiling! You are amazing! 

Henry Staave-
Fisher 

For demonstrating our school value of CARING! It was wonderful to see you caring 
for a classmate and being generous with sharing your belongings. Keep being your 
amazing self and a wonderful Hastings PS citizen. You are amazing! 
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